
Davis High School Community Council Minutes 

January 6, 2021 6:30 a.m. 
 
 
Attendees:  Greg Wilkey, Amanda Taggart, Corrine Barney, Traci Meade, Robyn Lawson, Officer 
Jared Jensen, Ryan Wilko, Shanna Barker, Julie Call, Megan Bunch, Lance Thaxton, Eliza Thaxton, 
Baily Kohler, Oceana Jones, and Perry Sundstrom. 
 
Council Chair Ryan Wilko welcomed the Council and reviewed the previous month’s minutes.  
Shanna Barker motioned that they be accepted.  Corrine Barney seconded the motion.  The minutes 
were accepted. 
 
The Council reviewed the Davis High Fall Activities included in the agenda.  The student officers and 
faculty praised the students in raising over $25K with their Sub for Santa.  The money was used to 
help several families and individuals, with most of it going to the Davis Foundation to help homeless 
youth.  It was a huge success. 
 
Officer Jared Jensen encouraged everyone to be aware of youth and others who should not be at 
Davis High.  Julie Call shared PTA plans for a virtual Battle of the Bands in February. 
 
Dr. Wilkey reviewed recent and year-to-date Trust Lands budget expenditures.  Some areas 
overspent their budget.  However, as discussed at the previous Community Council, there are 
unused funds available to cover the overspending and to entertain new budget requests.  The 
Council reviewed two new budget requests.  First, $17,402.20 was requested for technology 
improvements including voice enhancement units, sound systems, projectors, TVs, webcams, and 
livestreaming equipment.  The second request sought up to $2000 to develop a curriculum for the 
Secondary 3 – CE 1030 math course.  The Council found these requests beneficial to the students 
and faculty, and in furtherance of the Council goals.  Ryan Wilko motioned that the excess funds be 
used to cover those areas that exceeded their budget, and to fund the two new requests.  Megan 
Bunch seconded the motion.  All Council members approved the expenditures. 
 
Dr. Wilkey provided a data review of data from the Utah Board of Education.  DHS graduation rate is 
excellent.  Its core curriculum scores show great proficiency and improvement and growth.  In 
comparison to other comparable schools is at or near the top in each category.  DHS students are 
doing extremely well. 
 
The next meeting will be February 3, 2021 at 6:30 am.  Lance Thaxton motioned that the meeting 
be adjourned.  Brooke Karras seconded the motion, and the meeting was adjourned.  


